Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

June 13, 2011  Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson at 6:45 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director  Board Members present: Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Aggie Stroot, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Lisa Lunde, and Colleen Langren.  Quorum present.  
Review of Minutes:  Colleen Langren made a motion to approve the May minutes, Lise Lunde seconded it.  Approved.

Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed.  Discussion on the financial status of the program, with discussions on raising rider fees, and revamping the scholarship program.  A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Colleen Langren and seconded by Sandy Strom-Gieseke.   Approved.
Director’s Report: Lynn reported on a meeting that was held with a person who is interested in working with Mounted Eagles.  She works in the mental health field and has been a NAHRA certified instructor, and would like to become a full time equine therapist.  Another meeting was scheduled to continue talking about various options.
Old Business:  
· Special Olympics – The competition is August 19, 2011.  

· Pizza sales – There were 8 people who participated in the pizza fundraiser, with 227+ pizzas sold.  The profit was $1026.28.
· Horse Show – will be held June 18.  Prices for food was discussed.  The suggestion was made to send out the show bill to past and current participants.  

· Cookbook – A few cookbooks were printed, but some changes need to be made before the final printing.  The price of the cookbook will be $15 for one, $25 for two.  People will be encouraged to buy a cookbook to show to prospective buyers, but there will be a sign up sheet for people to sign out a cookbook without buying it.  

· Walk-N-Roll – will be held September 10, 2011.  A check was received from Crow Wing Recycling, and there has been a commitment from an entertainment sponsor.  

· Hoofin-It – will be held October 1-2, 2011.
New Business:  

· Melaleuca Opportunity – Lynn received information from a local teacher who would like to invite Mounted Eagles to be the designated nonprofit for Melaleuca.  The company is looking for a nonprofit in the field of health and wellness to give a portion of their profits to.  Aggie Stroot made a motion for Lynn Fairbanks to read over the paperwork and sign Mounted Eagles up to be the designated nonprofit, Colleen Langren seconded it.  Motion passed.  
· Crow Wing County Fair – will be held August 2-6, 2011.  Mounted Eagles will be looking for volunteers, especially scholarship families, to help with the booth.

· Newsletter – Lynn will contact Melodie regarding making changes in the Board of Directors section of the newsletter, to reflect the changes in the chairperson/vice chairperson positions.

· Brochures – Some changes need to be made to Mounted Eagles brochures.   The brochure format will stay the same as it has good information, but the photos will be updated and phone numbers and addresses will be changed as well as taking the Executive Director’s name off the brochure and just having the phone number.  A total of 500 new brochures will be printed.
Next Meeting:  July 11, 2011 6:00 p.m. at the Northwind Grille in Brainerd.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Colleen Langren, seconded by Lise Lunde.    

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
